# **RABC MEETING MINUTES September 28, 2020**

#### Attendees:

Kavdene Hubert Michael Cimperman Joyce Kelly Lindy Feneide Lena Garcia Tracy Knick Bonnie Madine Jessicca Gorr Stacy Koelfgen Sheryl Miller Paula Nelson Rodrigo Ordonez Heather Stenner Laura Veeder Machelle Starck Alison VanEns

Doris Muundy Patsy Manning Heather Harding

#### Call to Order

Kaydene Hubert 6:36 PM

## **Approval of Prior Minutes**

Motion to Approve Minutes – Heather Stenner (1st) and Rodrigo Ordonez (2nd)

## Treasurer's Report - Lindy Feneide

• Our cash is lower because we gave \$10,000.00 to the weight room. If you have any questions please email Lindy.

## President Report - Kavdene Hubert

- Kaydene is very excited that the kid will be going back to school!!
- Patsy Manning is looking for parent volunteers to help with the chalk the walk this Sunday October 4 at Silver Creek at 3:30p.m. This is a surprise for the teachers and the students returning back to school. They will be writing inspirational messages and welcome back messages on the sidewalk. If you are interested please email Patsy Manning at manningbythemountains@gmail.com . Everyone will meet in the front of SC
- We sent out a flyer with all the events we wanted to do this 2020/2021 school year. First will be the Parent meet and greet by program. We are wanting to do this October 12-15. We wanted to do it in front of Silver Creek outside but Kaydene just found out that No parents are not allowed on school grounds. She thinks it is very important to have a meet and greet for the freshman parents. We are looking into doing this event at a park near the school, we will keep you guys posted. We would follow all the rules and we would also have the school store there as well. We want to have all the coaches there to represent the teams or at least 1 coach from each team. We would break it up throughout the week.
- We need committees for all these events.
- The spirit sprint will be next. Michael is giving us information about this event. We are thinking of doing it on October 16-19 this is a long weekend so it gives the kids time to do it. We will have a suggested donation of \$10.00 but will have a spot where you can donate money as well. We are asking everyone to dress up in their most Wacky Silver Creek spirit wear. They should have the registration page up by the end of this week! A virtual race is so easy all you have to do is register, report your times and dress up in your spirit wear. Please send the link out to your family members, this is a virtual race so you do not have to be in Colorado to do it. Coaches please encourage your athletes to get out and participate in this event.
- The next event will be the Pumpkin carving contest/apple sales. Joyce is going to talk about this event. We are trying to get a pumpkin patch to donate the pumpkins. We wanted to do this event at Silver Creek but we may need to find a new location. If You have any connections to any of the pumpkin patches around town please reach out to

them and ask if they would be Willing to donate any pumpkins. If we cannot get any pumpkins donated we had another idea. So plan B for the Pumpkin carving contest would be that each student would buy their own pumpkin and carve it at home then they would bring it to Silver Creek and we could do a Drive by voting or walk by voting. We would give the kids tickets and they could vote for their favorite pumpkin. We would need a committee for this event also that way the board members are not doing all the work. The cross Country team does a peach fundraiser every year and this year they had to go with a new vendor and this new company sales apples. We think this is an easy way to make some money this year. We would do this event with The Silver Creek Education Foundation and SCOPA. We could advertise on nextdoor that way the kids are not going door to door. We wanted to do this at the same time as the pumpkin carving contest that way you could pick up your apples at the same time you're at the carving contest.

- Next up was the 2020 Bites event. This was going to be kind of like a progressive dinner party but instead we would have small bites at all the locations. This was going to be early to mid November. We really wanted to do this to bring the community together. The idea was that we would have several houses that you went to, you could go in any order and pick up your small bites and either hang out there if they had space for social distancing or there'd be a park nearby where you can Mingle and also social distance. Then we can end up at a restaurant or brewery and have a Cocktail. We could get the small bites donated that way the person hosting doesn't have to prepare all the food. Also we were thinking that maybe we could get the band or maybe the dance team to go to the park that was nearby and that could be the entertainment. Kaydene asked everyone, do you think November would be too cold? How do people feel about this? A number of people said that they did not feel comfortable attending this event right now due to covid but it is a great idea and maybe we can revisit it for possibly spring or next year. It looks like we are going to table the 2020 bites for right now.
- Heather Stenner asked the question if we get all 800 athletes to join RABC would we even need to have fundraisers? Volleyball is working to get all of their players to become partners with RABC.
- Partnerships- Michael said he was talking to a lady and she wanted to become a partner with RABC, but she thought that meant you had to volunteer for every single event we do. Which is not the case at all. That got us thinking that maybe people really do not know what the RABC does. This is our year to rebuild, this is our year to plan and prepare. We need to get our message out there. We will be working on getting some new information out to all the parent reps and partners about what it means to be a partner with RABC.
- Kaydene would really like people to step up and join the committees just in case we can do them. If we end up not being able to have homecoming or after prom just to mention a few of our committee's then maybe those people can stay on and help next year.
- DWTSCS will be in February or March; it will look different this year.
- Other 2020/2021 events/ fundraisers: Car was day at Washed up( locally owned by a SC Alumni family). Kaydene said they are a wonderful family!
- We will be doing a monthly restaurant fundraiser. We will be doing this with SCOPA and the Education foundation so be on the lookout for more information.

#### School Store- Paula Nelson

 Paula got in new spirit wear!! The school store has some masks and they are really nice. They are \$18. If your kid needs a mask please consider buying one from the school store. Paula cannot really reduce the price of the school store items because she does not mark them up that much.

## **Athletic Report - Parent reps**

- Boys golf is 2nd place in our league. They got 3rd at Regionals. and two kids made it to state.
- Boys tennis got 3rd or 4th at Conference, 4th as a team at regionals. Luke and Seanan got 3rd at regionals!!
- Softball is doing great. They got a huge win against Erie on Monday night 9-4!! Congratulations Creek Ladies!
- The XC team is doing great. The girls won Conference for the first time and the boys had great individual performances.

#### **Final Call For Business**

- Next meeting date is October 26, 2020, at 6:30 p.m.
- · Motion to adjourn by Paula Nelson, 2nd by Alison VanEns. Meeting adjourned at 8:07p.m.